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All are welcome at Luther Memorial. 
Come join us for worship every Sunday at 10 am! 

Women of Luther 

Memorial 

enjoyed these 

beautiful 

surroundings at 

the Resting 

Under the Tree 

of Life 

women’s 

retreat  in 

September. 

LMLC welcomed 
Anja Helmon as 
our Vicar 
(Intern) on 
September 8.  
Make sure to 
introduce 
yourself and say 
hello!! 
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 On 

September 

15th we 

installed Kirby 

Unti as the 

Bishop of the 

NW 

Washington 

synod.   You 

might wonder 

exactly what it 

is a bishop 

does.  A part of 

what a bishop 

does is oversee 

and guide the 

work that we 

do together as 

a synod – a 

group of 

congregations joined together by virtue of our 

geography.  We do good work in this synod 

and we offer our prayers for Kirby during this 

time. 

 At his installation at St. Mark’s Cathedral, 

the outgoing Presiding Bishop of the ELCA, 

Mark Hanson, was the preacher.  Bishop 

Hanson likes to have people talk to one 

another as a part of the sermon.  On this 

particular day, he asked us to consider (and 

then talk to one another about) whether our 

congregation was a “settled” congregation or 

a “sent” congregation.  He wanted to know 

whether we existed largely for ourselves or 

whether our ministries were geared toward 

being sent out into the world.   

 What would you say to this?  Is Luther 

Memorial a settled congregation or a sent 

congregation?   

 I’ve been pondering this question ever 

since September 15th.  Whenever I’ve 

engaged in some aspect of ministry since 

then, I’ve  asked myself, Is this activity a part 

of being settled or sent?  Because when I 

turned to the person next to me during Bishop 

Hanson’s sermon, to talk about this question, 

my answer was “Both”.  That was her answer 

about her congregation, too.  I think it’s true 

that most congregations are both settled and 

sent.  But when we lean too far into being 

settled, we forget the very reason we are here 

as a church – to be sent out into the world.   

 All around us, there are opportunities to be 

sent.  We are sent to serve the women and 

children of Mary’s Place.  We are sent to feed 

the hungry through our gifts to the food bank, 

our support of the CROP walk, and our brown 

bag lunch 

program.  

We are sent 

to be a voice 

for justice 

through our 

support of 

the Faith 

Action 

Network.  

The Rev. Mark Hanson preaching at the 

Installation for Bishop Kirby Unti. 

Pastor Deanna Wildermuth and Pastor Julie, during 
the conversation portion of Rev. Hanson's sermon 
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We are sent to say yes to equality for all people by marching in the PRIDE parade.  We are a 

sent people.   

 I would like to know how you would like to be sent out into the world.  What areas of 

ministry and mission are you passionate about?  Where do you think God’s hands and feed 

are most needed?  Will you tell me?  And because I won’t possibly be able to remember all 

that you tell me….will you write it down and give/mail/email/send by carrier pigeon this part 

of the Messenger back to me?  If you are reading this electronically, please print this page so 

that you can give me your feedback.  Or better yet…open up a new window and send me an 

email!  How do you think Luther Memorial is being sent out into our community and God’s 

creation?  

      Being sent with you, 

Please return or email (pastor@luthermemorialseattle.com) to PJ: 
 
I think Luther Memorial Church is sent into the world in these ways: 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s how I’d like to see us go out into the world: 
 
 
 
 
 
Name (just so we can have some feedback!): 
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Thank you! 

I apologize that this note of thanks didn’t make it in to the September newsletter- the 
transition back to the Midwest has been full of reunions and new beginnings, and has kept 
on my toes! 

But it would be remiss if I didn’t say thank you for the goodbye celebration on July 21- the 
delicious salmon meal, the festive singing, and the beautiful gifts that I will take with me into 
my ministry. I look forward to the day when I will wear the stole with all of your names on the 
inside and celebrate how my internship at Luther Memorial prepared me for this vocation. 

Blessings from Ohio, 

Vicar Inge 

Welcome Back, Choir! 

We are so glad the choir is back from summer break!  It’s always wonderful to have their 
leadership in worship.  If YOU are interested in singing with the choir, join them for rehearsal 
Sunday mornings at 8:30.  Make a joyful noise, all the earth!   

Welcome New 
Members!! 

On Rally Sunday we welcomed 
four new members to Luther 
Memorial:   
Rolf and Marge Skrinde come to 
us by transfer of membership 
from Bethany Lutheran Church.   
William Fisher and his great 
granddaughter Siera Wilson, 
join by affirmation of faith.   
Welcome to this community of 
faith!   

First Sunday Faith Forum 

Our First Sunday Faith Forum kicks off this month on October 6.  Join Vicar Anja for a time of 
exploring what it means to live out our faith in the world.  This will also be an opportunity to 
get to know her and hear more of her story as well.  9 am in the Fireside Room.   
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Bible Study 

Our Thursday evening Bible Study is in full swing!  We have started studying the books that 
did NOT make it into the Bible, including (but not limited to) the additions to Daniel (including 
the wonderful story of Bel and the Dragon), Wisdom of Solomon, and some of the Apocryphal 
Gospels.  This promises to be a stimulating and adventuresome journey.  Join us Thursdays at 
6 pm, to be a part of it!  If you’d like to take a look at the schedule, see page 15, or the 
board by the office.  See you there! 

CROP Walk 

Luther Memorial is WALKING!!! Sunday, October 6, we are 
walking to end hunger… “one step at a time.” Proceeds from 
the walk not only benefit Church World Service, but also 
help Mary’s Place and North Helpline.  

Come join us to walk (or root us on!) at Green Lake United 
Methodist Church at 12:30 pm. If you would like to 
contribute to this great cause, you can find a link on our website: 
www.luthermemorialseattle.com/events, or see Vicar Anja to donate in person on Sunday.  

Which way will YOU make a difference? 

Will you share a Sunday? 

We are looking for folks willing to lead our awesome new Middle School Sunday School class 
for one or two Sundays out of the entire year!  Materials will be provided, preparation is 
minimal….all you need to do is show up and prepare to be blessed by these amazing young 
disciples!  Please prayerfully consider whether the Spirit is calling you to share of yourself in 
this way.   

Soap Collection 

The Seekers are collecting bars of soap for Lutheran World Relief.  A brand new bar of soap 
lets someone present themselves with dignity, keep hands clean, and stay healthy. Those 
simple things are some of the building blocks to 
success for all people.  LWR will distribute the soap to 
those in need in many places around the world.  
Please bring new bars of any brand of soap, in its 
original wrapping - bath size (4 to 5 oz.) are highly 
preferred.  Donations will be collected in the Narthex.  



 

 

LMLC News and Events 

Actively Sharing Christ’s Love Page 6 

Blessing of the Pets 

Bring Fido and Fluffy, your parakeet or piranha for the annual Blessing of 
the Pets at 3 pm on Sunday, October 13.  We will meet on the front lawn 
of the church (or in the narthex in case of inclement weather).  There will be snacks for 
people and pets alike, so invite your neighbors and friends!  This year Pet Portraits will be 
done onsite for a donation to Pasado’s Save Haven (a No-Kill Shelter).   

StewardshipStewardshipStewardship   
I was once told by a bishop that we already have all that we need to do ministry.  It has been I was once told by a bishop that we already have all that we need to do ministry.  It has been I was once told by a bishop that we already have all that we need to do ministry.  It has been 
given to us by God.  Our task is to steward, or manage, what we have been given.  given to us by God.  Our task is to steward, or manage, what we have been given.  given to us by God.  Our task is to steward, or manage, what we have been given.     

In the weeks ahead, you will be hearing from the Stewardship team about what this means.  In the weeks ahead, you will be hearing from the Stewardship team about what this means.  In the weeks ahead, you will be hearing from the Stewardship team about what this means.  
But, as your Pastor, I will say that for me, it is a chance to manage what I’ve been given by But, as your Pastor, I will say that for me, it is a chance to manage what I’ve been given by But, as your Pastor, I will say that for me, it is a chance to manage what I’ve been given by 
God, in a way that praises God and gives back to God what was first given to me.  God, in a way that praises God and gives back to God what was first given to me.  God, in a way that praises God and gives back to God what was first given to me.     

I was once told that by looking at my checkbook (or bank statement) and my calendar or day I was once told that by looking at my checkbook (or bank statement) and my calendar or day I was once told that by looking at my checkbook (or bank statement) and my calendar or day 
planner I would know where my treasure truly was.  I would know what I valued in life.  And planner I would know where my treasure truly was.  I would know what I valued in life.  And planner I would know where my treasure truly was.  I would know what I valued in life.  And 
this seems a good way to measure that.this seems a good way to measure that.this seems a good way to measure that.   

But, to give as a spiritual practice is vitally important to our growth as the people of God.  But, to give as a spiritual practice is vitally important to our growth as the people of God.  But, to give as a spiritual practice is vitally important to our growth as the people of God.     

My prayer is that we will approach our giving, as a community and as individuals, without My prayer is that we will approach our giving, as a community and as individuals, without My prayer is that we will approach our giving, as a community and as individuals, without 
anxiety and fear, but with the confidence that comes from knowing that we have already anxiety and fear, but with the confidence that comes from knowing that we have already anxiety and fear, but with the confidence that comes from knowing that we have already 
been given all that we need to do ministry….now we need to share it.   ~PJ+been given all that we need to do ministry….now we need to share it.   ~PJ+been given all that we need to do ministry….now we need to share it.   ~PJ+   

Caps Recycling 
Aveda is a cosmetics company that includes helping care for 
the world in their mission statement.  Their company strives to 
set an example to others.  As part of their giving back, Aveda 
has established a cap recycling program.  We started a program 
here at LMLC to collect “good caps” for their program.  Cap Collection Guides are available for 
you to take home and on our website, so you can start to bring caps in!  Our collection bin is 
on the table in front of the office, right next to our recycling.   
Examples of good caps are:  shampoo, beverage, milk, flip top, detergent and pharmaceutical.  
Bad caps include:  margarine, yogurt, metal, lotion pump and spray pump. 

Please take a Cap Collection Guide, and leave your caps to for us to take to Aveda.  Caps will 
be double checked before being delivered, so if you have any doubts, please still leave them!  
If you have any questions please see Karen Olsen, she has been recycling caps for several 
years now-Aveda is always glad to get them. 
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Rest ing Under the Tree of Life: A Women ’ s  Retreat  
Many of the 
women of LMLC 
enjoyed a day of 
rest and 
fellowship at our 
Women’s Retreat.  
Our theme was 
“Resting Under 
the Tree of Life”.  
We gathered 
along the banks of 
Thornton Creek at 
the home of 
Shirlee Russo for 
a day of lively 
conversation, 
laughter, delicious 
food, faith 
exploration, 
prayer, song, and 
deep rest.  We are 
grateful to Shirlee 
for her 
hospitality!   

Lutheran College Fairs 
The Lutheran College Fairs are free to the public, and there is no need to pre-register.  

Sunday, October 20 at Holy Spirit Lutheran Church, Kirkland 
Financial Aid Seminar: 6:15 p.m. | College Fair: 7:00 p.m. 

This event will include a financial aid seminar and hors d'oeuvre reception, come learn about: 
*The value of a liberal arts education. 
*Academic programs at our colleges and universities. 
*Available scholarships and financial aid, and the number of students who receive financial 
support. 
*The countless extracurricular activities taking place on any given day. 
*The ways in which the faculty and staff help students develop their faith and find their sense 
of purpose. 
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LMLC Membership Records - 2013 Update 
We are in the process of updating and overhauling our records.  Please fill this form out and return to 
the Office Administrator’s box in Katie’s Parish.  If you would like a form emailed to you, please let us 

know at office@luthermemorialseattle.com.  Extra forms can be found on the table in front of the 
Thank you!  We appreciate your help, in making sure our information is accurate and up-to-date.   

This information is for LMLC Office records use only, and will not be shared with others. 

  Member Spouse or Partner 

 Title:  (Circle) Mr.  Mrs.  Miss.  Ms.  Dr.  Rev.   

Other: 

Mr.  Mrs.  Miss.  Ms.  Dr.  Rev.   

Other: 

Name: (First, middle, last)     

Gender: (Circle, optional) Male        Female         Male        Female  

Birthdate:   

Preferred or Nickname     

Address: 

 

  

Alternate Address: 

 

  

Home Phone:   

Cell Phone:   

Email:     

Marital Status:     

Anniversary Date:   

Occupation:     

Baptized: yes  o   no  o     Date:  yes  o  no  o      Date:   

Children and Family Members 

Name (first, middle, last) Birth Date Baptized Confirmed 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 
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LMLC Membership Records - 2013 Update 
We are in the process of updating and overhauling our records.  Please fill this form out and return to 
the Office Administrator’s box in Katie’s Parish.  If you would like a form emailed to you, please let us 

know at office@luthermemorialseattle.com.  Extra forms can be found on the table in front of the 
Thank you!  We appreciate your help, in making sure our information is accurate and up-to-date.   

This information is for LMLC Office records use only, and will not be shared with others. 

As I settle into my new role here at Luther 
Memorial Lutheran Church as vicar, I must 
admit, I feel a bit disjointed.  
For me, fall is a melancholy, nesting time. It is 
when I find myself wanting to stay home and 
indoors more. The sun and its warmth recede, 
and my desire to come out, be public, and 
commune with nature and people goes with 
it. My introverted side looms and calls to me, 
and I long for quiet evenings at home with a 
book under a blanket, suffocating under my 
two dogs as they snuggle closer. 
This particular fall, though, brings me a 
disjointedness because the season of my life 
and my vocation do not match the season of 
the year. Instead of retreating into the quiet 
walls of my home, I am eager and excited to 
enter the noisy, active walls of this church. I 
desire not only the call of this church, but also 
the call of this community, both within and 
without the walls. I find myself delighted to 
embrace the many ministries of this church, 
and to discover how I can become embedded, 
both as a follower and a leader. This feels like 
the spring of my internship here, not the fall 
of the year. 
This disjointedness continues within me when 
I hear others call to me, not as “Anja,” but as 
“Vicar Anja.” Do I really have this title now? 
What does it mean to be “Vicar Anja”? I 
struggle with what this means… has my 
identity changed? Am I supposed to introduce 
myself as “Vicar Anja” instead of just “Anja”? 
This feels… disjointing.  
As I prepare to preach my first LMLC sermon, I 
have the blessing (or the curse?) of a choice in 
the texts for the day. Sunday, September 29th 

is the festival of Michael and All Angels, and 
the lectionary offers an additional option. I 
tend to see exciting possibilities in many 
scenarios; as I try to determine which text I 
will call, I struggle to choose which text most 
calls me. 
I have chosen the Time after Pentecost 
reading for my sermon, but this was a difficult 
decision because the festival of Michael and 
All Angels Gospel brings up for me my own 
disjointedness. The original seventy disciples 
return to Jesus from their first mission and 
they exclaim, “Lord, in your name even the 
demons submit to us!” Jesus responds that 
they must not rejoice in the power they have 
over demons, but rather “rejoice that your 
names are written in heaven” (Luke 10:17-20). 
I am reminded of the power that any person 
in ministry holds, and the responsibility that 
comes with that power. Does wearing the 
collared shirt bring me attention and respect 
that I may or may not deserve? This Gospel 
informs me that yes, there is power in this 
role, but that is not to be the source of joy 
that I feel as I dive into my new life here. The 
source of my joy is not power, but the 
humbling privilege that I enjoy as a servant of 
God.  
There is, indeed, disjointedness in all of this, 
but there is also harmony and beauty. Isn’t 
that the way it always is? It is in the contrast 
that we find beauty. It is in the differences 
that we are able to come to completion as a 
person, as a community, and as a body in 
Christ. 
Your fellow servant of God, 
“Vicar” Anja 



 

 

Synod and ELCA News 

Page 10  Actively Sharing Christ’s Love Page 10 

Friends, 

I must share a delightful 
break through that has taken 
place at the Synod Office. If 
you have ever visited you 
know that when you 
approach the outside door 
of the Synod you would find 
it locked. Once you 
discovered where the 
doorbell is located you could 
ring yourself in and before 
long someone would open 
the door for you.  

When I first arrived I began to carefully ask the question, 
Why is the door locked?”  

It turned out to be one of those classic church stories” 
with multiple iterations. The bottom line was a rightful 
concern for the safety of the people in the building and 
the fact that before the Synod Office was remodeled there 
were no direct sight lines to the door. 

So I raised with the staff and good people of St. John the 
competing values we were up against - safety verses 
hospitality. Both are compelling values and worthy of 
attention.  

Raising competing values creates the possibility of a new 
response that can honor both. We were able to move the 
issue beyond an either I or posture.  

Now we keep the door unlocked during regular office 
hours. If someone is working alone or if a situation arises 
where someone feels unsafe we are encouraging the staff 
to lock the doors.  

Hospitality is an important value of the Synod. We hope 
you will always feel welcomed and well cared for when 
you enter the door.  

And when Jesus knocks we will know he is not asking for 
us to let him in but rather he is inviting us to come out and 
join him in the community. 

Synod Office Hours: 

Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm 

Staff: 
Rev Kirby Unti, Bishop 
Rev Kathryn Buffum, Assistant to the Bishop 
Rev Jerry Buss, Assistant to the Bishop & 
         Director for Evangelical Mission 
Rev Nancy Winder, Assistant to the Bishop 
Margaret Spatafore, Synod Office Administrator 
Susan Berg, Synod Relations Administrator 

A publication of Northwest Washington Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. 

Volume 30, Number 9 

October 2013 

The Spirit 
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Synod Children, Youth & Family 
Ministry Committee 
This creative and collaborative group plans 
fellowship, learning and training events. 
Members include Pam Gompf, Janet Cederberg, 
Roger Steinke, Melinda Steen, Nicole 
Klinemeier, Danielle Dadashi and Becky Cole. 
They welcome your input and encourage your 
involvement! 
Are you interested in participating in the CYFM 
Committee? Contact Chairperson Danielle 
Dadashi 425-823-2727 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 
Practice Discipleship Day 
October 5th 8am - 3pm 
Advent Lutheran Church, Mill Creek 
Join us for this day to connect with others who 
work in faith formation in the synod. We will 
focus on continuing the work started at the 
ELCA Youth Gathering to practice discipleship 
daily. 
 
Please contact Jacob Smith for additional 
information and to RSVP jakeshoeinthedoor.corn (571) 
296-7109 
 
The Well Devotional 
October 2 10:30am — 12noon 
Holy Spirit, Kirkland 
The first Wednesday of every month September 
through June from 10:30am — 12:00pm. Join 
us for a devotion/reflection time monthly where 
children & youth leaders (paid & unpaid) can 
devote time to their personal spiritual journey. 
Questions? Contact Becky Cole 425-823-2727 
 
Time 4 You 
October 17 12noon — 2pm 
Our Savior’s, Everett 
A monthly opportunity to join other children & 
youth leaders (volunteer and paid) to share the 
joys & challenges of ministry. Exchange ideas 
and connect with other leaders in the synod. 
Location alternates between Bellevue and 
Everett each 3rd Thursday of the month. Please 
see the synod calendar for location. 

Big Day of Service 
Saturday November 2 — All day 
Your youth group will come together with youth 
from across the region for a day of service. 
Together we’ll revitalize Everett as we work 
with local organizations serving in homeless 
shelters, parks, schools, and more. One day 
can make a difference when everyone works 
together! With early registration this event ¡s just 
$29 per participant, and includes supplies for 
your project, lunch, and your admission to our 
block party celebration. Additional registration 
information is coming soon. Be sure to check 
out our website: bigdayeverett.org 
Questions? Contact Pam Gompf at 
oslceverettyouth©yahoo.com 
 
Children, Youth & Family 
Ministry Leaders Retreat 
November 8 -9 
Camp Lutherwood, Bellingham 
More information coming soon. 
 
Additional Information & Resources 
may be found on our synod website: 
www.lutheransnw.org/youth-family 
 
And on the ELCA website: 
www.elca.org/Growing-ln-Faith/Ministry/Youth 
Ministry.aspx 

The Spirit, a publication of the Northwest Washington 
Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
(ELCA), is intended for members, leaders, and clergy 

of synod congregations and organizations. 
Congregations are encouraged to copy The Spirit and 
include it in their own newsletters. The Spirit can be 

downloaded from the Synod website. 
 

Northwest Washington Synod, ELCA 
5519 Phinney Ave North 
Seattle, WA 98103-5829 

Telephone: 206-783-9292 
Toll Free: 1-800-244-6997 

Fax: 206-783-9833 
Email: office@lutheransnw.org 

 
Information for the November issue of The Spirit is due to the  

Synod Office by October 4. . 
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 These petitions are offered as guides to prayer for the global, social and outreach ministries of 

the church. Thank you for your continued prayers for the life and mission of this church. 

1 Pray for peace in Egypt and for a reconciliation 

between its citizens and their government.  

2 Pray for all who are affected by the criminal 

justice system – for victims and offenders, their 

families and loved ones – as we seek to implement 

the new ELCA social statement, “The Church and 

Criminal Justice: Hearing the Cries.” 

3 Praise God for the ELCA volunteer missionaries 

and give thanks for the many English-speaking 

teachers serving at Lutheran schools in Bratislava, 

Kosice, and Tisovec, Slovakia. 

4 Pray for peace in Syria and the hope that the day 

will come when its citizens are no longer under the 

threat of violence and death. 

5 Pray for the Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton as she is 

installed today as the ELCA presiding bishop; 

remember in your prayers the Rev. Mark Hanson as 

he concludes his term of service as presiding 

bishop.  

6 Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost. 

Merciful God, we thank you for speaking to the 

people of the Republic of Congo and Gabon, Sao 

Tome and Principe through the Bible. May they 

find strength and wisdom in your word. Through 

Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

7 During Mental Illness Awareness Week, Oct. 6-

12, remember those who suffer from mental illness 

and brain disorders. Pray for families and 

caregivers, that they may have wisdom, love and 

peace.  

8 Pray for all those suffering in abusive 

relationships and for the efforts in our 

congregations to help people dealing with domestic 

violence.   

9 Remember in your prayers 

ELCA missionaries in Nigeria – 

Mary Beth and Bayo Oyebade and 

their HIV and AIDS ministry there.  

10 Pray for those who endure flood and fire, 

especially our brothers and sisters in Colorado and 

New Jersey. Ease the fears of all and make your 

presence known. 

11 Give thanks for the contributions to the ELCA 

Vision for Mission, gifts that enable this church to 

build strategies for the future, mobilize people for 

mission, promote generosity and create new and 

renewed congregations. 

12 Remember in your prayers the many homeless 

ministries supported by ELCA congregations. In 

particular, lift up the Shobi’s Table, a ministry of 

radical hospitality among the homeless population 

of St. Paul, Minn.  

13 Twenty-first Sunday after Pentecost 

Almighty God, keep us safe in body, mind and 

spirit as we strive to accomplish all the work you 

have for us. Give us strength to serve you in all that 

we do; through Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord. 

Amen. 

14 Give thanks for the congregations, such as 

Ascension Lutheran Church, Riverside, Ill., that are 

making a difference in the global church by 

sponsoring an ELCA missionary. Ascension was 

one of the first ELCA congregations to support 

Karen Anderson in her work with “Popular 

Education in Health” and “Action for Health in the 

Americans” in Chile. 

15 Remember in your prayers the recipients around 

the world of ELCA Good Gifts and pray that, 

through the generosity of others, those recipients 

will see a better tomorrow.   
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16 Remember in your prayers the Rev. Austin and 

Tanya Propst, ELCA missionaries who are the 

Madagascar coordinators for the ELCA’s Young 

Adults in Global Mission program. 

17 Pray for those planning the 2014 Triennial 

gathering of the Women of the ELCA to be held 

in Charlotte, N.C. 

18 Remember in your prayers the Rev. Anna 

Ballan, an ELCA missionary in Sweden serving in 

parish ministry.  

19 Give thanks for those on the staff of your 

synod office as they go about the daily needs of 

this church in your synod. 

20 Twenty-second Sunday after Pentecost 

We thank you, God, for your gifts of the earth, sea 

and sky. We ask you to be with us as we strive to 

be good caretakers of those gifts, that we live in 

harmony with the natural rhythms of life.   

21 Remember in your prayers ELCA instructor in 

Japan Allyson Bedford, who is teaching English 

as a second language. 

22 Pray for the ELCA’s disability ministries, 

which include making the church welcoming to 

people with mental illness and brain disorders, 

visual impairments and hearing disorders.  

23 Pray for the efforts in the ELCA and other 

denominations that are addressing the trend of 

declining active church membership. 

24 Pray for the ELCA Global Mission ministry 

and all those who walk in accompaniment with 

our sisters and brothers around the world in the 

global church.  

25 Give thanks for the ELCA Fund for Leaders 

and pray for its continued support as it provides 

crucial financial aid for students preparing for the 

ministry at one of the ELCA’s eight seminaries. 

26 Remember in your prayers the congregations 

of the ELCA and their daily efforts to be 

welcoming to all and to do God’s work with our 

hands where needed. 

27 Twenty-third Sunday after Pentecost 

O Lord, we give you thanks today for the mission 

and ministry of The Lutheran World Federation. 

Be with them in the countless places where they 

work around the world, as they create unity, 

justice and peace in a world broken by poverty, 

violence, hunger and oppression. 

28 Include in your prayers the Rev. Nathan and 

Sharonette Bowman, ELCA missionaries who are 

serving in parish and social service ministries in 

Japan. 

29 Give thanks for the countless adults who take 

seriously their role as faith mentors for youth who 

are trying to find their way in a complex world.  

30 Pray for the 10th Assembly of the World 

Council of Churches, which begins today in 

Busan, South Korea, under the theme “God of life, 

lead us to justice and peace.” The ELCA is a 

member of the council. 

31 Remember in your prayers the people in the 

ELCA Young Adults in Global Mission program 

as they begin their year of walking in 

accompaniment with brothers and sisters in an 

unfamiliar culture far from home.    

This resource may be copied and shared among members and friends of the congregations of the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America. Contact info@elca.org for additional information. Evangelical Lutheran Church 

in America, 8765 West Higgins Road, Chicago, IL 60631. Telephone: 800-638-3522, ext. 2458. 



 

 

Worship Leaders and Celebrations 
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  10/6 10/13 10/20 10/27 

Assisting Minister Vicar Anja Paul Olsen Katy Sarff Steve Olson 

Lector Gordon Trombley Elaine Hardin Donna Smith Vicar Anja 

Acolyte Gordon Trombley Jackson Terhark Donna Smith Kyle Gough 

Communion Assistant Steve Olson Karen Olsen N/A Heidi Gough 

Altar and  
Communion Care 

Lollie Ellingson 

Greeters and Ushers 
Donna Smith 

Diane Chapman 
Heidi, Kyle, and 

Gavin Gough 
Bjorg Hanson 
Steve Olson 

Laurie and  
Bill Meade 

Song Leader Vicki Cook Kathy Nelson Heidi Gough 
Julie Moe 

Janice Sherlock 

Children’s Time Heidi Gough Vicar Anja  Pastor Julie  Heidi Gough 

Musician Lennon Aldort Jerry Zimmerman Lennon Aldort 

Nursery Care Kaci Bendickson  

11 Carla & Larry Molzahn 14 Rachelle & Ryan Lynn 

28    Kristyn & Cris Simmons 

Happy October  Birthdays!  

Congratulations  to  our   
October  Anniversaries!  

Let us remember these fellow members on their special days by rejoicing and celebrating together. 

1 Jan Cherry 

2 Lois Bell 

3 Dorothy Lundahl 

6 Miranda North 

9 Sharon Howell 

10 Arne Einess 

13 Jennings Hanseth 

15 Helen Natterstad 

16 
Morgan Brassfield III 

Gordon Trombley 

17 Siera Wilson 

21 Irene Einess 
Cassandra Elliot 

22 Mary Walters 

23 Archie Arnold 
Irene Childe 

Dorothy Heuchert 
Shannon Meade 

28 Bruce Hutson 

30 Lowell Burgason 

31 Bob Johnson 



 

 

Scripture Readings 
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October Lectionary Readings 

October 6| 
Lectionary 27 

October 13| 
Lectionary 28 

Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2-14 

Psalm 37:1-9 

2 Timothy 1:1-14 

Luke 17:5-10 

2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c 

Psalm 111 

2 Timothy 2:8-15 

Luke 17:11-19 

October 20| 
Lectionary 29 

October 27| 
Reformation Sunday 

Genesis 32:22-31 

Psalm 121 

2 Timothy 3:14--4:5 

Luke 18:1-8 

Jeremiah 31:31-34 

Psalm 46 

Romans 3:19-28 

John 8:31-36 

Bible Study Schedule - Autumn 2013 
Study of the Apocryphal Books 

Thursdays at 6 pm 

October 3 Tobit; Judith; Wisdom of Solomon; Sirach 

October 10 1 Maccabees; 2 Maccabees; 1 Esdras; Prayer of Manasseh; 2 Esdras 

October 17 Gospel of Thomas 

October 24 Gospel of Mary Magdalene 

October 31 No Bible Study 

November 7 Gospel of Judas 

November 14 Gospel of Phillip 



 

 


